



# *KITSAP Aircraft Radio Control Society*



*Monthly Meeting: June 9, 2020*

*Call to order 7:01 pm*

## **ZOOM Meeting**

Tonight 10 members participated in the Club's Teleconference Meeting. Chuck set up the meeting. If you had a landline or smartphone, you could simply call in and participate in the meeting. If you had a laptop or a computer with a camera and speaker, you could be a visual member.

This could be an excellent substitute for any meeting that may be cancelled due to weather or any other reason.

This just emphasized the need for Greg to have your contact information and/or email address.

## **Treasurer's Report**

Floyd provided everyone the current treasurer's report.

## **General Announcements**

I would like to take this time to send out my thanks for everyone that has been out to the field flying since we reopened on 5 May. Everyone has been adhering to the guidelines that we have adopted to allow us to fly individually. I know this has been tough, but it truly is for everyone's safety and health.

We have received a draft of the KCPD Letter of Agreement. Additionally, we have received some review of that from the AMA. KC is in the process of compiling all of the notes, recommendations and inputs from the Executive Board to return the draft back to KCPD. This will happen by the end of the week.

With Kitsap County continuing to have very few cases of COVID-19, I truly see the County advancing to Phase III by the end of the month. If that is the case, I believe that the Club can resume business as usual.

## **Competition**

Postponed until group gatherings are approved.

## **Events (tentatively)**

Winter Build Challenge – Maiden Day – *Tentatively anticipated to be 27 June.*

Fun Fly – 18 July

Golden Age/Bi-wing Fly-in – 19 Sep

October Closure – 24 Oct

## **Field Maintenance**

Two issues were brought up for work to be accomplished this year when large gatherings are approved. They are to reinstall new fabric on the runway and work to be performed on putting down new gravel to the roadway.



### **New Business**

I brought up the potential of delaying our June Swap Meet. Because the implementation of Phase II may not occur until the end of June, I proposed having the Swap Meet at our field during our first Club meeting at the field. Participants in tonight's meeting agreed.

*Adjourned 7:31 pm*